
 

Jubilee Jottings 

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club                 April 2023 
 

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

    
 

 

  PLEASE REPAIR PITCH MARKS AND DIVOTS, THANKYOU.   

 

 

Vale 

Brendan Phillips 

 
It is with great sadness that we remember the 

passing of our fellow member Brendan Phillips.  

Brendan was a casual golfer, eager to hit the greens 

at first light when time permitted. Despite his casual 

approach to the game, he never failed to bring his 

positive energy to every round. His infectious 

enthusiasm and friendly nature made him a joy to 

play with, and we will miss his presence on the 

course. We extend our heartfelt condolences to his 

family and loved ones during this difficult time.  

 

 
1

st
 April   Tom Aggett (15

th
) 

10
th

 April    Jacob Schonafinger (9
th

) 

15
th

 April       Jeff Elliott (9
th

) 

15
th

 April       Sam Richards (9
th

) 

15
th

 April       Andy Senkic (9
th

) 

16
th

 April Charl DeMink (15
th

) 

26
th

 April       Mitch Howe (9
th

) 

 

Saturday 9 Hole  

Trial Competition 
Jubilee Golf Club plan to run a trial 9 hole 

competition on Saturdays. The cost will be $10.00. 

Hit off time will be from 12.00 p.m. and it will be 

played on the front nine only. It is due to begin in 

June after the Club Championships have been 

completed in May. 

 

Next Meeting 
of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 15

th
 of 

May at 7.00 pm and any items you want addressed 

at that meeting should be sent in writing to the 

secretary. 
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Shane Andrewartha 
Catch Shane in the Proshop or book a lesson 

 
I started playing golf at Jubilee when I was 14. I’ve 

been lucky enough to have represented Jubilee in 5 

pennant finals for 5 wins. My favourite hole at 

Jubilee is a tie between the 11
th

 and the 15
th

, and I 

have a love/hate relationship with the 14
th

. My best 

score at Jubilee is 66 which I have done twice. 

I have been to 2 Majors, 2016 US Masters and the 

2022 Open at St Andrews. My favourite courses are 

The Old Course at The National and Royal County 

Down in Ireland. 

I had my first competition hole in one 2 months 

ago, after playing golf for nearly 40 years, on the 5
th

 

on the Moonah course at The National. 

 

Welcome to 

New Members 
The following were approved as new members. 

Full Members:  Toby Payne 

  

Country Member Over 50km:  

   Oliver Yorston  

 

Please make our new members welcome 
 

Golf Quip 
Golf is in part, a game; but only in part. It is also in 

part, a religion, a fever, a vice, a mirage, a frenzy, a 

fear, an abscess,, a joy, a thrill, a pest, a disease, an 

uplift, a brooding, a melancholy, a dream of 

yesterday, and a hope for tomorrow. 

-New York Tribune, 1916 

 

What’s on in May? 

Saturday 6
th

 1st Rd: Men’s Club Championships 

Sunday 7
th

 Men’s Pennant Finals 

Tuesday 9
th 

   1st Rd: Ladies’ Club Championships 

Saturday 13
th

 2nd Rd: Men’s Club Championships 

Sunday 14
th

 Mothers’ Day 

Thursday 18
th

 2nd Rd: Ladies Club Championships 

Saturday 20
th

 3rd Rd: Men’s  Club Championships 

Monday 22
nd

 Veterans at Yarrawonga 

Tuesday 23
rd

 Ladies Monthly Medal 

Saturday 27
th

 Men’s Monthly Medal and  

   Final Rd:  Men’s & Ladies’ Club C’ships 

    And Championship Dinner 

Monday 29
th

 NEDVGA at Corowa. 

 

What’s on in June? 

Saturday 3
rd

 Match Play C’ship Play off 

Sunday 4
th

 Matchplay Championship 36 holes 

Sunday 11
th

 Mixed Round Robin: 4BBB S’ford 

Saturday 17
th

 1st Round: President’s Trophy 

Sunday 18
th

 Mixed Round Robin: 2 Ball Ambrose 

Saturday 24
th

 Men’s  & Ladies’ Monthly Medal 

Sunday 25
th

 Mixed Round Robin: Pinehurst 

Sunday 25
th

 Juniors on the Murray 10.30am 

 

Can you name these members? 
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Jubilee Veterans. 
Here we are almost at the end of April, putting 

another month this year almost behind us.  

Again we have had a fairly quiet month. Numbers 

at the Vets competition on Monday have dropped 

slightly to around 25. This appears to be a result of 

a number of regulars taking short holidays or breaks 

prior to their big trips up North in the next few 

months. The lovely autumn days we have had lately 

are a big improvement in the weather, so hopefully 

numbers may start to increase again.  

North East Districts Veterans this month was held 

at Wangaratta. The fairways were in great condition 

and the greens, although they had been cored and 

sanded last week were not too bad. Those playing in 

the morning said they appeared slow but as an 

afternoon golfer we can attest that most were very 

quick. We had 12 players attend with only two 

having any success.  

Ric Chivers came 2
nd

 in B grade plus he won the 

raffle and Ian Mills came 4
th

 in B grade and also 

was part of the winning team’s event. 

Congratulations to both of those players.  

NEDVGA competition this month is at Corowa on 

29
th

 May, not Yarrawonga as listed on the annual 

Calendar. Entry sheet is up in the club rooms and 

name and money must be in by 19
th

 May. We ask 

all members of the NEDVGA to consider coming. 

In years gone by our club was one of the biggest by 

way of competitors each month with between 24 to 

30 going. This year however numbers have been 

well down. Most events are good fun where you can 

meet new and interesting like-minded golfers so 

please consider putting your name down to come.   

Reminder also  that the regular Vets will be 

changing their times in June, July and August to 

9:00am registration for a 9:30am hit off. This will 

be starting the first Monday in June so please mark 

your calendar now so you don’t forget.  

Hope you all have a good May and your golf 

continues to be enjoyable.  

 

 

ANZAC DAY Winners             

 
Liane Graham, Glenn O’Connell and Joy Hester 

 

Judy Guilfoyle Cup 

 
 

Monday 17th April, Kaye Pink, Lee Freeland, Helene 

Gallo and Josie Fitzsimon played in the Judy 

Guilfoyle Cup in Benalla with 50 other ladies and we 

were lucky enough to come home with some 

goodies... 

It was a perfect sunny day, played in good company 

and followed by a lovely lunch., 

Kaye won the Diamond Diva award (70+) 

Jubilee won the Small Team award and Josie came 

3rd in the running for the Judy Guilfoyle award. 

The Judy Guilfoyle event is for ladies in the North 

East with handicaps over 30. 

Well done ladies

 

Dinner @ Jubilee 

Save the Date 

The Final Day of the 

Championships 

May 27th
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Kay O’Shea Memorial Day 4BBB 
 

   
Left Photo: Bev Fisher with the winners: Andy Senkic & Melody Adams    

Right photo: President, Liane Graham, Bev Fisher and Captain, Di Murphy holding the new honour board in 

remembrance of Kay O’Shea. The board was made by Kay’s brother, Steve Fisher 

   
Left Photo: 2nd place: Mitch Howe and Joy Hester. Winners: Andy Senkic and Melody Adams. 3rd place: Liz 

Collihole and Gordon Paterson. 

Right Photo: Best dressed: Erika Lombard and Yogi Naidoo. 
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A great day of golf and companionship with family and golfing friends, 

both past and present gather to celebrate Kay’s life. 
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